October 27, 2011

Dear Property Owner,

Thank you for your interest in smoke-free housing policies.  This letter is intended to keep the rental-housing community current on public health topics related to smoke-free policies and the Michigan Medical Marihuana Law.

On September 15, 2011 the Michigan Attorney General issued Opinion #7261 related to the Michigan Smoke-Free Regulation and the Michigan Medical Marihuana Law.  In general, Opinion #7261 verified that smoked Medical Marihuana is prohibited in public areas.  The Opinion also specifically states that apartment buildings may prohibit the smoking of medical marihuana and growing of marihuana plants anywhere within their buildings.

A summary of the three questions asked by Senator Rick Jones can be found below.  A copy of the original Attorney General Opinion can be found here:

http://www.ag.state.mi.us/opinion/datafiles/2010s/op10340.htm
Thank you for your interest in Smoke-Free housing!
Sincerely,

Amy Ann Moore
Summary of Attorney General Opinion #7261

1) Does the Smoke-Free Air Law prohibit smoking medical marihuana in public places?

Answer is No.  The Michigan Smoke-Free Air Law specifies that the smoking of “tobacco” is prohibited.

2) Is smoking of Medical Marihuana prohibited in Public Places?

Answer is Yes.  Within the Michigan Medical Marihuana Law the law specifies that medical marihuana may not be used in public places.  The AG opinion goes on to define these places as: “food service establishments, hotel, motel, apartment buildings and any other place open to the public.”

3) May owners of food service establishments, hotel, motel or apartment buildings prohibit the smoking of marihuana within its facility?

Answer is Yes.  The opinion states; “an owner of a hotel, motel, apartment building, or other similar facility can prohibit the smoking of marihuana and the growing of marihuana plants anywhere within the facility, and imposing such a prohibition does not violate the Michigan Medical Marihuana Act…”
